
 

 

 
Board of Library Trustees 

 
 
TO: BOARD OF LIBRARY TRUSTEES                       DATE: JANUARY 22, 2018 
 
FROM: RIVERSIDE PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE ON A CITY ARCHIVE IN THE NEW MAIN LIBRARY  
 
 
ISSUE: 
 
Receive an update on the City Archive in the new Main Library. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the Board of Library Trustees receive an update on the City Archive in the new Main Library. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The City Council approved construction of the new Main Library on October 3, 2017, and directed 
staff to return within 90 days with a funding proposal to also construct a City Archive in the new 
Main Library. 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
On December 19, 2017, the City Council approved amending the Measure Z 5-year spending 
plan and authorized the allocation of $2,000,000 in Measure Z contingency funds and 
$1,300,000 of the Measure Z allocation for the Riverside Metropolitan Museum, for a total of 
$3,300,000, to construct a City Archive in the new Main Library. The cost to construct a City 
Archive is separate from the $40 million cost to construct the new Main Library at 3911 University 
Avenue. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this update.   
 
 
Prepared by:  Erin Christmas, Acting Library Director 
Approved by:  Alexander T. Nguyen, Assistant City Manager 


